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                                                         LBC President’s Meeting Minutes 
                                                                       September 1, 2022 
 
Call commenced at 3:06 pm. 
 
LBCs in attendance:  Allegheny Mountain, Arkansas, Central California, Colorado, Florida, Hawaii, 
Illinois, Indiana, Metro, Michigan, Missouri Valley, Nevada, New Jersey, Ozark, South Atlantic, South 
Texas, Southern California, Virginia, West Virginia and Wyoming. 

 
Staff on the call:  Mike Campbell, Lynette Smith, Stacy Arredondo, and Ethan Figge. 
 
Welcome: Mike Campbell, Boxing Operations & Events Manager welcomed everyone to the call and 
mentioned that Mike McAtee was on a long overdue vacation.   
 
Events Announcements: 

• 2022 National Championships will be held December 3-10 in Lubbock, Texas.  
• 2023 National Qualifier will be held March 18-25 with the location announced soon.   
• 2023 Junior Olympics & Summer Festival will be held June 3-10 in Lubbock, Texas. 
• 2023 Last Chance Qualifier in Fall 2023. 

 
National’s registration is starting in October, but invitations have gone out to boxers that have 
qualified.  More invites will be awarded based on the Wild Card process, which has an application on 
line through September at https://www.teamusa.org/usa-boxing/events/2022/december/03/2022-usa-
boxing-national-championships 
 
Elite International Invitational is upcoming September 12-15 in Pueblo, CO. There is a regional 
event after in Colorado Springs. 
 
Grassroots Information: 

• Events staff have been trying to help at local and regional events with the use of Electronic 
Scoring System.  

 
• Check out Grassroots page on the website.  It showcases local and regional events and tells the 

stories of what is going on locally.  Send pics of kids so they can be highlighted.  
https://www.teamusa.org/USA-Boxing/USA-Boxing-Grassroots/ 

 
• If you have non-regular sanctions, please contact Ethan Figge.  All free or earned sanctions have 

to be used this year.   
 
• Boxing Day in America is November 5. 
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LBC Director Elections: Stacy Arredondo, Executive Assistant announced that there will be a call for 
candidates in September with elections later this Fall with the candidate taking office in January. 
 
Elections for LBC boards will happen in 2023 so start thinking if you will run for office again.  It’s 
also a good time for cross training within positions. 
 
Officials Training Platform: please check out  https://usaboxingtrainingofficials.org/ 
 
Coaches Education Bronze Training is available.  Check the website for specifics.  
 
Membership Update: Lynette Smith, Membership Director reported that November 1 is the start of 
early registration for 2023.   LBCs need to send any changes (including any fee changes which need to 
be approved by Board of Governors) by mid-October. 

• Renewing gyms will receive 10% off between November 1 and December 31, 2022 
• Fitness credits will be awarded to gyms that had fitness memberships in 2022 

 
Grants 4 Gyms: Thanks to funding by the USA Boxing Foundation up to 50 grants will be awarded to 
gyms that qualify.  Watch for information in the newsletter and an upcoming email blast.  
 
Transgender Policy: The Board of Directors voted on Transgender Policy at the last meeting.  The 
Policy is posted on website at https://www.teamusa.org/usa-boxing/about-us/compliance-policies 
 
Uploading Documents: Each LBC can decide if they will require birth certificates and physicals to be 
uploaded online, this is required to register for national events. 
 
Call ended at 3:50 pm MT. 
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